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AGENDA

Allotment Forum Meeting
6.30pm, Wednesday, 14th January 2015
Patcham Community Centre

· 6.30-7.15pm – Surgery: Individual / Personal issues

Allotment Federation:

Allan Brown – Secretary

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer

Maureen Winder – Committee member

Lizzie Dean - Councillor

BHCC:
David Cooper – Operations Manager, City Parks
· Apologies for absence

Emily Gardiner – Chairperson

Hannes Froehlich – Treasurer

Steve Lucas – Plot Liaison Officer

Anne Glow – Committee Member

· Welcome

Emily Gardiner may be retiring due to health issues.

Allan Brown to Chair todays meeting.

As always The Committee is in need of members to help with the BHAF work. Please contact the Committee if you have any spare time to offer. 

· Apologies for absence

          Alan Langridge - Mile Oak
          John Low - Hildesland

· PROGRESS ON THE ALLOTMENT STRATEGY/ REVISED ACTION PLAN/ MICRO-BEDS AND ADMIN SYSTEMS:
Revised Action Plan is available for anyone who wished to see it.


The strategy requires all site reps to be elected by their plot holders. Site rep election has already taken place at Manton Road and a Site Rep elected.

The Site rep election procedure has been formulated and is available on the BHAF website

BHOGG has micro bed scheme up and running. All is going well. Many people taken off the waiting list and now moved on to full size and half plots.

Roedale Valley has a micro plot scheme about to launch.

David Cooper outlined the updating of the IT systems which is in the process of being updated to allow payment for joining the waiting list and for paying for plots by direct debit.  New system will also allow people to log on and see where they are on the waiting list, which will save a lot of administration time which is presently spent answering these questions. Timescale at the moment is May.

Two people from the floor questioned the proposed £10 fee to join the waiting list. It was explained that the fee was needed to pay for the update of the systems and also to prevent people joining the list ‘on a whim’ who do not later take a plot, or are impossible to trace when a plot is available… these applicants clog up the waiting list, waste the time of site reps and give a false impression of the number waiting.  

· Feedback from Liaison Meeting
Allotment rents were not going to be raised above the rate of inflation this year. However we were again warned that due to Government cuts it is likely that the Council will in the future try and raise rents at a higher rate.  
Lizzie Dean commented that she was committed to keeping rents as low as possible, and mentioned exploring other avenues of revenue. Considering the health benefits of allotments perhaps it was possible to try and get some money from the health budget.
· DEVELOPMENT FUND APPLICATIONS:
There I still a lot of the Development Fund unused, this year. Time is running out so we’ll need site reps submit applications as soon as possible. Allan Brown appealed to members to make the most of this budget as if we don’t spend it we lose it. It is not carried over.

Thompson Road queried their application for fencing (which is currently not covered by the development fund). Some plots are exposed directly to peoples back gardens and dumping areas, could these be considered for emergency fencing?

David Cooper emphasised that there is a lot of money left to be claimed but must be done before 31st March.

The floor asked to vote for one development fund application: Roedale Valley ‘Apple Press Application’ Meeting voted in Favour

         16 For 0 Against
· SUPPORT FOR FORMING NEW ASSOCIATIONS:
Craven Vale and Whitehawk Association is a newly formed Association.

Craven Vale showed their new constitution to a cheer from the floor!

Allan Brown said how pleased the BHAF were to welcome new Association, ideally the BHAF operates as a federation of Associations.

Jane Hawkins spoke about setting up the Association, and thanked Russ Howarth (Chairman Roedale Allotment Gardens Society) for his help. They used a very simple constitution, and had 20 members sign up. Nothing painful, in fact it was rather enjoyable.
· SAVE CRAVEN VALE ALLOTMENTS UPDATE:
          Jane Hawkins spoke briefly on the campaign to protect Craven Vale allotments. 

Lots of people are getting involved and support is gathering momentum.  It’s not just                                       about Craven Vale; if Craven Vale goes other sites will follow. Nick and Emma have been dealing with Social Media which is reaching people all over the Country. Plot holders across the Country need to unite more robustly. Campaign will be mentioned in next month’s NAS magazine. Tessa Pawsey has contacted a botanist and entomologist who will be coming to look at the site in the spring to look possibly protected plants and animals. Applause from the floor! 
· COLDEAN SITE REP
There is no longer a Site Rep at Coldean since Gerry Neville retired. (There are no site reps at Larkhill, Waverley Crescent or Falmer either. Steve Lucas and David Cooper will be running a plot letting day at Larkhill on Saturday 17th January)
· SITE REP EXPENSES:
Site reps expenses are for postage and telephone costs. If every site rep claimed there wouldn’t be enough in the fund but if reps do need to claim please do. Printing can be done by the allotment office. 
· AOB
FROM THE FLOOR

David Medhurst said that this was one of the best meetings he’d attending in many years, in terms of the organisation and chairing by Allan Brown.

Compost bins should be managed properly to prevent rats, rather than resorting culling by poison or traps.

Can we have wine and cheese at the AGM? (And cider!)

Join ‘Community Works’
Russ Howarth – ‘Rules Revision Working Group’
Please get in touch if you would like to take part in the rules revision

Call for volunteers to help the BHAF Committee

(Someone to take on ‘Competitions’ and liaising with City in Bloom for example)

Katy Bourne (Brighton & Hove Police and Crime Commissioner) to attend AGM?

Do we want her to address the AGM? 

Vote put to the floor. Floor unanimously rejected idea.

Meeting ended 8.40pm
